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Bylaw 19565
To close a portion of Stony Plain Road at 140 Street NW, Glenora

Purpose
To close a portion of Stony Plain Road at 140 Street NW, Glenora

Readings

Bylaw 19565 is ready for three readings after the public hearing has been held. If
Council wishes to give three readings during a single meeting, Council must
unanimously agree “That Bylaw 19565 be considered for third reading.”

Advertising and Signing
This Bylaw has been advertised in the Edmonton Journal on June 4, 2021 and June
12, 2021. The Bylaw can be passed following third reading.

Position of Administration

Administration supports this proposed Bylaw.

Report
Bylaw 19565 proposes to close a portion of 140 Street and a portion of Stony Plain
Road east of 140 Street NW in the Glenora Neighbourhood. Reconfiguration of Stony
Plain Road NW as part of the West LRT will require a restriction of traffic from 140
Street NW to Stony Plain Road. This closure area will be retained in City ownership.

All comments from civic departments or utility agencies regarding this proposal have
been addressed.

Public Engagement
Notice of this proposed closure was sent to surrounding property owners and the
presidents of Glenora Community League and the Stony Plain Road and Area
Business Association on December 10, 2020. Two responses were received with
concerns about the access north of Stony Plain Road at 140 Street NW, traffic
movement and parking. West LRT staff contacted and supplied a detailed response.
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Attachments
1. Bylaw 19565
2. Aerial Map of Glenora Road Closure Area
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